September 24, 2015

Honorable President Bernard Young
Members of the City Council
Baltimore City Council

100 N. Holliday Street

Baltimore, Maryland 21202

RE: Council Bill # 15-0556
McKeldin Plaza

Dear President Young:

The Department of Recreation and Parks is reporting on City Council Bill # 15-0556. This Bill
is for the purpose of prohibiting any modification to McKeldin Plaza until all developments
plans, construction documents, and timetables for the proposed modification have been
approved and full funding for the proposed modification has been identified; defining certain
terms; and providing for a special effective date.

The Department of Recreation and Parks has reviewed the Bill and has determined that BCRP is
not involved in any projects at McKeldin Plaza.

Therefore, the Department of Recreation and Parks takes no position in the matter of City
Council Bill #15-0556.

Respectfully yours,

Ernest W. Burkeen, Jr.
Director

EWB:VSO

cc: Angela Gibson, Liaison to City Council



